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 OCTOBER 2009
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*               
           Board of Directors



      October 20, 2009

            December 8, 2009




      January 19, 2010


      March 9, 2010




April 20, 2010


       June 8, 2010

*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
One of our best accomplishments over the last two or three years has been the accumulation of email addresses for members of our neighborhood.  Our civic league has about 2,000 residents who qualify to be members of the league; out of that 2,000 about 20%+ do not live here year round.  If you do the math that leaves about 1,500+ folks who might benefit from our ability to send out a master email.  Currently we only have about 600 email addresses.  
The master email list is closely guarded and used only to send out information that the president or board feels is important to our neighborhood.  No political stuff, no solicitations, no surveys and no “going out of business” (again) announcements.  The main function has been to let people know when something will change – like traffic/construction disruptions, side street paving schedules, zoning changes, neighborhood civic league functions or special meetings, important announcements and finally CRIME.
Unfortunately, we recently had a rape at the North End.  As it turns out, the police did a great job and made a pretty quick arrest which thankfully also solved a recent rape incident at the South End.  We did our best to send out information, updates and results.  I think I had more calls for additional information and thank-you responses than any other previous mass email.  We have also sent out Crime Watch Information when thefts or home break-ins occur and helpful information is available.  So, if you or your neighbors would like to be notified when something important pops up please consider giving us your email address.  We will be good custodians.

    







Dave Jester
HIGHLIGHTS FROM JUNE 2009 BOARD MEETING:
TREASURER’S REPORT
At the present time there is $957.88 in our checking account, $16,26.06  in our money market account, and our Bank of Hampton Roads CD totals $21,443.68.
2010 SLATE OF OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS
The nomination committee is finalizing nominations for the new slate of officers.  Kimberly Goold has accepted the nomination for President and hopefully Vice President will be selected by our October 20th meeting.  The following individuals have joined the NVBCL Board as of our September 8th board meeting:  Theresa Briggs [Hospitality Chair], Brian Murden [Princess Anne Hills], Susan Pender [42nd – 49th Streets], and Dorothy Spitalney [Director at Large].
ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC)
We have seen an increase in design and construction activity over the last 60-90 days.  We have several variances that are before us in October, as well as an encroachment request.  We know of two future projects that will be reviewed where the developer is renovating an older home and requesting to renovate/expand an existing secondary structure in the rear of the property.  This was recently done successfully at 211 70th Street, which was supported by the adjacent residents and zoning committee.  This is a new approach versus tearing down an older cottage with detached garage apartment and replacing with a big-box duplex.  The ZRC feels this is a much better way to preserve the character of our neighborhood in light of the fact that there is no answer to “by right” duplexes in our zoning district.
LASKIN GATEWAY PROJECT
The Laskin Gateway Project – Phase One is now under construction.  Martin Waranch and Billy Almond are representing the NVBCL on the Citizens Advisory Committee for the project.  Please go to the City website for daily updated information regarding the project at www.vbgov.com/laskingateway.  All relevant information, including project schedule and the latest designs, are posted on the right hand side of the web page under “Related Documents.”

61st STREET PUMP STATION
The award of this project has been delayed for several weeks.  Once announced (anticipated sometime around the 1st week of November) the contractor will commence mobilizing equipment to the area.  At that time, the City will take out ads in the Beacon and also send out letters to the adjoining neighbors nearest to the project advertising for a public meeting at the ARE to give interested citizens an opportunity to come and ask questions.  We will keep updates posted on our website.
OCEANFRONT, BEACHES AND RECREATION 
After a brief discussion of the current red flag warning system it was agreed that improvements need to be made concerning public awareness and visibility of flags. Apparently, red flags were not seen past 69th Street on the Sunday of Labor Day Weekend, even though there were dangerous riptides and red flags were flying at the resort area.  Several suggestions to be presented to the City include a possible upgrade of the size of flags and poles, and adding language such as “Caution” or “Dangerous Conditions” to the flags.   Additionally, the City has agreed to make repairs to damaged benches at the beach entranceways.  Currently, there is no money in the budget for sand replenishment at the North End.

.NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING ON OCTOBER 20TH 
The NVBCL has invited Barry Frankenfield, FASLA who is the Manager of the Strategic Growth Area Office, to give us an update on the Laskin Road Gateway project.  Mr. Frankenfield will provide insight into the phasing of the three year construction project and what we can anticipate in terms of road closures and detours during the process.
BLAME THE WIND!
During this time of year, as fronts blow through and the prevailing winds switch directions, NAS Oceana switches runways.  Depending upon which runway is in use and where the jets are going for training, they can routinely transit our neighborhood, which is NOT a no-fly zone, by the way.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
Recently a violent crime was committed in our neighborhood and media coverage was limited.  Using our NVBCL mass email message system we were able to quickly notify all currently registered NVBCL civic league members of these updates.  If you wish to join the NVBCL Civic League and be added to our notification list, please use the enclosed envelope to pay your 2010 dues and be sure to include your email address.

DOME SITE ENTERTAINMENT VENUE
The City has granted an exclusive agreement for preliminary conceptual design, program development, and economic analysis of a new entertainment venue for the Dome site to Leisure and Recreation Concepts, Inc. (LARC) of Dallas, Texas.  The conceptual proposal was presented to the Virginia Beach Economic Development Authority in July and was well received.  The developer was granted a nine month extension until April 2010 to allow adequate time to secure financing.  The project is still active and it is anticipated that the project will move forward in May 2010.  You can learn more about the development company at http://larcinc.com.

HEADQUARTERS HOTEL PROJECT
Proposals for a new headquarters hotel directly adjacent to our new convention center were submitted in mid-January 2009.  Two developers were selected to continue the submission process.  Both Hyatt and Marriott are keenly interested in this project which is essential to the long term success of our convention business.  Conventions bring business to the resort primarily in the shoulder and winter seasons which are vital to our hospitality and restaurant industries’ long term success.  The decision on which of the two developers is intimate.

COMMUNITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

October 25:   Virginia Beach SPCA’s 31st Annual Walk for the Animals, Neptune Park – 31st St.
November 20 – January 3, 2010:  McDonald’s Holiday Lights at the Beach
December 5:   Holiday Parade at the Beach
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HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 2009 DUES?                      
OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2009-2010
Officers

President:      


Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street
      437-1677   eljefe11@marlyndv.com

Vice-President:   

Kimberly Goold
311 49th Street 
      428-7537   kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street
      425-0883   kay.harris@verizon.net
Executive Secretary:

Rosanne Adams


      434-0754   radams@edencapital.net 

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 
     422-9522   billy@wplsite.com

Streets/Public Safety/Utilities:   David Grochmal
219-A 68th Street   422-1511   dmg68st@verizon.net
Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Ocean Front 428-6634    ron@beachfas.com

Budget/ Assessments/Taxes:  Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 
     425-1225    jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:


Theresa Briggs
304-B 55th Street   408-8363    theresabriggs@cox.net
Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Susan Pender

403 49th Street
     422-2200    STPSusan@aol.com
50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street
     422-5204    suebowser@cox.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 
212 84th Street
     428-1514    larrystaunton@cox.net

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed    491-8953    wilsonjn@nationwide.com

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street 

491-1729    chasemark@msn.com
Danna Cullen

203 64th Street

428-0380    dcdnyc@aol.com

Mary Lee Harris 
216 55th Street 
428-0737    maryleeh3@verizon.net





Gene Lanning

206-A 50th Street
437-1395    annelann@verizon.net




Brian Murden

417 Goodspeed Road
428-7243    art@beachgallery.com

Luke Newcomb 
118 76th Street

428-5446    lukenewk@aol.com

Vincent O’Brien
6111 Atlantic Avenue
428-8479    olliebird6111@verizon.net
Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street

425-2943    vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 
215 68th Street

285-2384    johncecelia68@cox.net
Dorothy Spitalney
115-B 68th Street
425-5443    tallron@aol.com

Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644    wachtmeister@cox.net

Martin Waranch
111 66th Street

491-3343    mlwaranch@cox.net 
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

